Staying Sharp – Unemployment Insurance and COVID-19 (April 2020)
Question:
I work with several Social Security beneficiaries who may be laid off or unable to work due to the current coronavirus pandemic.  Could they get Unemployment Insurance (UI)?
Answer:
Unemployment Insurance is a joint state-federal program that provides cash benefits to eligible workers, which usually include those laid off from a job through no fault of their own.  Each state sets their own guidelines for who is eligible and the amounts of benefits.
 
In response to the COVID-19 (Coronavirus) outbreak, the federal government is allowing new options for states to amend their laws to provide unemployment insurance benefits.  For example, federal law now allows states to pay benefits where:
·      An employer temporarily ceases operations due to COVID-19, preventing employees from coming to work;
·      An individual is quarantined with the expectation of returning to work after the quarantine is over; and
·      An individual leaves employment due to a risk of exposure or infection or to care for a family member.
 
In addition, federal law does not require an employee to quit in order to receive benefits due to the impact of COVID-19.
 
March 30 update:  Under the newly signed federal CARES Act, states are able to extend unemployment benefits to people who were not previously covered by Unemployment Insurance, including:
·      Self-employed workers
·      1099-independent contractor or gig workers
·      Workers with a limited work history
 
The new law also increases weekly benefits for all unemployed workers by $600 a week for up to six months, and 13 weeks of benefits on to the number of weeks a state currently pays benefits.
Find your state’s Unemployment Insurance website for more specific information.  Please note that states are in the process of implementing these new rules and may not have updated information immediately.  If beneficiary is out of work or had their hours reduced they should continue to follow their state’s guidelines for filing for unemployment.  Many states are experiencing extensive traffic and ask filers to be patient and persistent.
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